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THE  
GRANGE ACADEMY 
Wade Deacon Trust 

A community that works together to create an exceptional learning journey for all. 

A Message from the Principal 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

As we come towards the end of the first term and the end of 2020, I would like to thank you for your support 
in what has been an incredibly tough year. There have been many challenges, both in education and in all 
our lives, but I am hopeful that 2021 will be better and we will continue to see some ‘light at the end of the 
tunnel.’ 
 

We know how difficult this period has been for some of our families and our students. I am pleased with how 
we have worked together to face these challenges. Beyond the Christmas break I would like your support to 
ensure that your children, our students, follow our behaviour commitments (REPS) and are Respectful, 
demonstrate Excellence, Persevere and are Safe. These commitments are the foundations of our high 
standards and expectations and it is these high standards and expectations that ensure your children will 
receive an outstanding education. We have worked tirelessly to provide remote learning, catch up sessions, 
tutoring and also pastoral support during this term. I want students to show they value the support they have 
had, by ensuring they are punctual, attend school regularly, they are smart, they have an excellent attitude to 
their learning and follow our behaviour commitments. 
 

Furthermore, can I also ask for your support by ensuring secondary students attend school with a face mask 
everyday. The rising costs of managing this pandemic is a concern in education and one way you can sup-
port us is by ensuring we don’t have to provide face masks. I would like to acknowledge the work of our staff; 
the teachers, support staff, cleaners and maintenance team, that have all worked hard to ensure learning is 
at the forefront of everything we do; but also the ‘unseen’ work ensuring the school is clean, safe and com-
munication is timely – this has been a monumental undertaking. 

 

Finally, I would like to wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Please enjoy the time with 
your families and I look forward to working with you again in 2021. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mr Critchley 
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Attendance 
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Christmas Information 

When does school close for the Christmas Holiday? 

Friday 18th December 

What time do students finish? 

Primary 

Primary siblings including Nursery - 12.10pm 

Primary non-siblings including Nursery - 12.20pm 

 

Secondary 

Year 7 & 8 - 11.55am 

Year 9 & 10 - 12.05pm 

Year 11 - 12.15pm 

What about lunch time? 

School lunch will not be served but students entitled to Free School 

Meals can request a packed lunch to take home. 

When does school re-open? 

Monday 4th January 2021 at the usual staggered times 

What if we want to send presents in for staff? 

If you wish to send a present in for a member of staff, please do so by 

Monday 14th December so that they can be quarantined and staff 

can open them with the students on Friday 18th December. 
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Reducing Waste 

We are asking for your help in reducing food waste and 

the use of single-use plastic being used for packed 

lunches. Given the current climate and in view of re-

cent observations, it is sad to see a significant number 

of children wasting their food. Children are putting half

-eaten sandwiches, bags of crisps, yogurts, fruit etc. in 

the bin. 

We all need to be proactive about this. So, after some 

discussion, from 4th January 2021, children will NOT be 

able to put any waste from their packed lunches in the 

bin. This will not only let you know what your child/ren 

have or haven’t eaten, but will also stop food going to 

waste. 

In addition, to help the environment, we would also 

like to discourage single use plastics in packed lunches. 

We hope you understand our mission to help the envi-

ronment and thank you, once again for your continued 

support. 

Miss Parkinson 

Eco-Lead of The Grange Academy Primary 

Reading for Pleasure 

Primary students have been accessing virtual reading via the new 

platform, myON, which enables our children to have unlimited access 

to thousands of online books. To encourage our students to read for 

pleasure, we also took part in the #HaltonReads Festival, organised 

through Halton Libraries and the ‘Half a Million Minutes’ event where 

students logged how many minutes they spent reading. As a school, 

we got to 13610 minutes and Lime class came top of the leader board 

with a huge 4980 minutes. Well done everyone! 
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Celebrating Success 

El Día de los Muertos - Day of the Dead ‘Surprise Me’ 
Homework 

Over the half term holiday, Year 7 and 9 students were set the task of a 

“Surprise Me” homework on the topic of El Día de los Muertos (Day of 

the Dead). The students had to research the Mexican festival and pre-

sent their findings in a way that would surprise Miss O’Loughlin and 

Miss Wing. The students have been exceptionally creative in their 

homework. We have received posters, PowerPoints, artwork on can-

vas, cakes, skull sweets and embroidery. Please check out the MFL In-

stagram (the_grange_academy_mfl) and Twitter (@grange_mfl) pages 

for more examples of work. Well done to the students who have gone 

above and beyond in their homework! 

The Brilliant Club 2020 

Since September, a group of talented Year 9 students 
have been taking part in the Scholars Program – The 
Brilliant Club. Since September, the students have taken 
part in weekly tutorials (via Zoom) with their PhD tutor. 
The students’ tutorials were based on a “super-
curricular” course that explored the topic of Climate 
Change. In order to qualify for graduation of the Scholars 
Program each student had to write a 1000 word assign-
ment on: 

“Climate has always been changing, so humans can’t 
possibly be responsible for the current climate change. 
Discuss” 

Each student successfully completed their assignment 
and are eagerly awaiting their grades. Their essays will 
be graded in the same way that university essays are 
graded: 3rd, 2:2, 2:1. or a 1st grade. Well done to all stu-
dents who have taken part. Miss Wing is extremely 
proud of your hard word, effort, and perseverance. 
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 Hegarty Heroes 

How you can help:  

 

Encourage the use of the word in speaking and writing;  

model the use of the word when you talk.  

WoW - Word of the Week 
 

Word of the Week (WoW) is our weekly investigation into vocabulary. 

Each week we look at a high-frequency, useful word (which may be 

difficult to interpret) and explore the definition, sounds, spelling, word-

families, grammar and history surrounding it.  

 

(week beginning 7th December)  

This week’s word is  

phrase (noun) -  

a group of words which doesn't include a verb  

 

(week beginning 14th December)  

This week’s word is  

suggest (verb) -  

to mention or imply as a possibility  

Thought of the Week 

Respect for ourselves guides our morals,  

respect for others guides our manners. 

SMSC 

30th November - 6th December 

British Values - Democracy 

People can have very different views about pre-

serving ancient heritage sites. We can discuss the 

issue in a calm way and show respect for others 

even when we disagree with them.  

 

UN Rights of a Child 

Some people have set up groups to campaign 

against the tunnel near Stonehenge. Children have 

the right to set up or join groups as long as this 

does not harm other people. 

Maths Puzzle All homework in maths is now set weekly on  

hegartymaths.com. If you would like to know 

more please check the link on the school  

website. 
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Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health 

Persona Insight CIC 

Persona Insight is a bespoke community peer support service aiming to provide a community based men-
tal health awareness, peer mentoring community group. They offer peer-on-peer mentoring, support and 
advocacy for the Halton community, with the mission to create an inclusive, non-judgemental community 
support network. 

The staff are not registered practitioners or medical experts, but ordinary people with vast amounts of 
lived experience. They commit to their five core values to support Loneliness, Social Isolation, Respect, 
Understanding and Empathy. To find out more about the wonderful service they can offer, please visit 
www.picic.co.uk or tel: 0300 102 0019 

You can also attend the free weekly drop-in service at Castlefields Community Centre on Mondays from 

2.15 – 4.15pm. 

Prohibited Items: Primary & Secondary 
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E-Safety 

In each issue of the Newsletter we will focus on a different aspect of e-Safety to ensure all members of the school community are kept safe 

and informed.  

Early use of digital technology has been shown to improve language skills and promote children’s social development and creat ivity. But it 
is not without risks for young children, who may come across inappropriate content or begin to copy what older children do online. See the 
below advice to understand what you can do to give young children the best experience of going online. 

Cyberbullying 

What is cyberbullying? 

Cyberbullying is when someone bullies others using electronic means, this might involve social media and messaging 
services on the internet, accessed on a mobile phone, tablet or gaming platform. The behaviour is usually repeated and at 
times can be as subtle as leaving someone out of a group chat or cropping them out of a picture. 

Like any form of bullying, cyberbullying can be horrible for the children involved and hard for them to talk about. 
Cyberbullying can happen via text, email and on social networks and gaming platforms. It can consist of: 

 Threats and intimidation 

 Harassment and stalking 

 Defamation 

 Rejection and exclusion 

 Identify theft, hacking into social media accounts and impersonation 

 Publically posting or sending on personal information about another person 

 Manipulation 

10 things you need to know about Cyberbullying 
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